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Gov. Walker's Insurance Commission approved the merger of health insurance giants
Humana and Aetna in a deal that could cost Northeast Wisconsin more than 3,100 jobs
and did nothing to protect health care consumers. Sen. Hansen and Rep. Genrich tried to
either block the merger or set conditions to protect consumers and workers.

  

  

GREEN BAY - Late last week Governor Walker’s Commission of Insurance, Ted Nickel,
approved the merger of health insurance giants Humana and Aetna without any significant
conditions. The Office of the Commissioner of Insurance (OCI) made no public announcement
of the decision.

  

Humana currently employees over 3,000 people in Green Bay and 3,700 workers statewide.

  

OCI could have required the combined company not to outsource the Humana jobs. Instead,
OCI simply requires notification of jobs cuts for three years, without any public recourse if the
jobs are eliminated. OCI also could have put in safeguards against large health insurance rate
increases, but choose to do nothing to protect health care consumers.

  

OCI has broad authority under Wisconsin law it could have used to either block the merger or
set conditions to protect the interest of consumers and workers. Senator Dave Hansen and
Representative 
Eric Genrich
asked OCI to require that there be
no net job reductions as a result of the merger
.

  

Instead, the Walker Administration did nothing to safeguard Wisconsin jobs or protect health
care consumers in return for allowing this mega health insurance merger to go forward. The
deal will allow big insurance companies to further rig the health care system against health
consumers and workers.
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http://fox11digital.com//news/PDFs/Humana-Aetna%20Letter%20to%20OCI%203-28-16.pdf
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In a joint statement issued this morning, Senator Hansen and Representative Genrich said of
the merger deal:

  

“It is deeply disappointing that, when given the opportunity to protect more than 3,100 jobs in
Northeast Wisconsin, Governor Walker and his Insurance Commissioner chose to do nothing.

  

“It is a rare to have the opportunity to intervene in a merger of this size with such great potential
to positively impact our workforce and Wisconsin consumers.  Sadly, thanks to the inaction on
the part of the Governor and his administration, any opportunity to build in these important
protections has been lost.

  

“Given Humana’s proven commitment to our area and state we remain hopeful. However, at a
time when Wisconsin still continues to struggle to create jobs, we cannot be anything but
disappointed by this administration’s demonstrated lack of concern for both workers and
consumers.”

      

***

  

Legislative writer Jay Wadd contributed to this story.
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